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2011 Contributors

Dear Friends,

It is hard to believe that the Spastic Paraplegia 
Foundation (SPF) is now celebrating ten years in 

existence.  In February 2002, SPF was created for 
the HPS and PLS patient communities to Share the 
Knowledge, Provide Support and Find a Cure. 

We continue to work at these three goals and can be 
proud of what has been accomplished over the past ten 
years.  Our sincere thanks go out to the heartfelt support 
of our community and generous supporters. 

As a result of your generosity, we 
have announced $300,000 for our 
2012 Research Grant Program. 

Over 100 people attended our 
2011 Annual Conference, held in 
Houston, TX, which featured Drs. 
John Fink and Jinsy Andrews. 
TeamWalk Connections were 
held in California, Massachusetts, 
New York, North Carolina and 
Tennessee.  We encourage our community 
to consider expanding these important efforts to 
your hometown in 2012. Please contact us if you are 
interested in hosting a local TeamWalk Connection. 
As our central fundraising event, the 2011 TeamWalks 
raised over $100,000.

In September we kicked off our Million Rays of Hope 
Campaign. In 2011, approximately $100,000 was donated 
toward this effort. The Million Rays of Hope Campaign 
will continue through 2012. Other major fundraising 
events held in 2011 were the Drive Fore SPF Golf Outing 
($60,000), the Magnificent Mile Race in Raleigh, NC 
($40,000), the first annual Rosella Vigliotta Golf Outing 
($20,000) and the ExxonMobil Favorite Charities 
Campaign ($24,600). We also received proceeds from 
our Annual Campaign, Learn to Windsurf Day, 
Corporate Sponsors and Synapse subscriptions. 

Thanks to all of the above efforts, we raised over 
$460,000 in 2011. As many organizations have 
experienced during these difficult financial 

times, our 2011 revenues decreased as compared to 
2010.  A contributing factor is The Travelers Foundation 
activity.  At both the 2009 and 2010 Drive Fore SPF golf 
outings, the Travelers Foundation announced that SPF 
would receive a $100,000 grant. The 2009 check was 
delayed and both checks were received in 2010. In 2011 
The Travelers Foundation was unable to provide a grant 
and as a result of this our revenues were reduced by 
$200,000 as compared to 2010.

The Spastic Paraplegia 
Foundation (SPF) awarded 
$600,000 for the 2011 Research 
Program. There were five 
research grants awarded. Four of 
the awards support investigation to 
discover the causes of Hereditary 
Spastic Paraplegia (HSP) and/or 
Primary Lateral Sclerosis (PLS). 
The fifth award supports research 
to discover how certain brain cells 
develop into motor neurons, which 

could provide important findings into cures not only for 
HSP and PLS, but ALS, spinal cord injury and other 
related neurological conditions.  

Thanks to everyone who their hearts to help fund the 
research that will lead to treatment and eventually the 
cure for HSP and PLS!

Sincerely,

Annette Lockwood
SPF President

Thank You 
for your 

continued support!



SAB CHAIR:  Martha A. Nance, MD, Park Nicollet Clinic, St. Louis 
Park, MN

Craig Blackstone, MD, PhD, Chief, Cellular Neurology Unit, National 
Institutes Neurological Disorders and Stroke (NINDS), National 
Institutes of Health (NIH), Bethesda, MD  

Nancy Bonini, PhD, Professor, Department of Biology, Howard Hughes 
Medical Institute, University of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia, PA.

James Garbern, MD, PhD, Professor of Neurology and the Center for 
Translational Neuromedicine, Department of Neurology, University of 
Rochester Medical, Rochester, NY

Pedro Gonzalez-Alegre, MD, Department of Neurology. University of 
Iowa Hospitals and Clinics. Iowa City, IA

Mark Gudesblatt, MD, South Shore Neurological Associates, Long 
Island, NY

Catherine Lomen-Hoerth, MD, PhD, ALS Center, University of 
California at San Francisco, San Francisco, CA

Jeffrey Rosenfeld PhD, MD, FAAN, Professor of Neurology & Chief 
of Neurology, University of California at Fresno, Central California 
Neuroscience Institute, Fresno, CA

Jacinda Sampson, MD, PhD, Department of Neurology, University of 
Utah, Salt Lake City, UT

Michael Swash, MD, FRCP FRCPath., Emeritus Professor of Neurology, 
St. Bartholomew’s and The Royal London, Queen Mary School of 
Medicine and Dentistry, Queen Mary University of London, London, UK

Peter Todd, MD, PhD, Assistant Professor, Department of Neurology, 
University of Michigan, Ann Arbor, MI
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2011 SPF  Board of Directors
Annette Lockwood, President.................Fairfax Station, VA
Linda Gentner, Vice President......................... Fremont, CA
David Lewis, Treasurer..................................... Fortson, GA
Frank Davis, Secretary........................................Dallas, TX
Corey Braastad, PhD, Member...............Southampton, MA
Kris Brocchini, Member....................................... Ripon, CA
Jean Chambers, RN, Member.............West Vancouver, BC
Malin Dollinger, MD, Member.....Rancho Palos Verdes, CA
Ashton Hecker, Member.................................. Houston, TX
Jim Sheorn, Member................................... Brentwood, TN
Beth Anne Shultz, Member..................................................
Mark Weber, Esq., Member............................ Sherman, CT

Would you like more information about us?

The Spastic Paraplegia Foundation, Inc. (“SPF”) is a 
Massachusetts not-for-profit corporation that is a 

nationwide, volunteer-run, health organization dedicated 
to funding cutting-edge scientific research to discover the causes and 
cures for hereditary spastic paraplegia and primary lateral sclerosis, 
and to diminishing suffering by education and support. 

The SPF home corporate office is located at 4 Couture Rd., 
Southampton, MA 01073. A copy of our latest annual report or 
financial statement may be obtained by writing to the SPF at 
4 Couture Rd., Southampton, MA 01073, or calling 877-773-4483.
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REVENUE	 2011	 2010	 2009
Donations	 $175,554 	 $214,937	 154,896
TeamWalk 	 102,445	 164,364	 169,765
Special Events	 174,555	 404,531	 134,251
Program Fees & Products 	 11,066	 33,911	 26,991
Investment Income 	 11	 74	 1,436

Total Support and Revenue 	 $463,631	 $817,817	 $487,339

DIRECT EXPENSES
Fundraising 	 $66,688 	 $72,274 	 $29,473 
Management and Administration 	 39,943	 59,931	 72,215
Program Expense 	 17,449	 33,874	 17,891

Total Expenses 	 $124,080	 $166,079	 $119,579

GRANTS PLEDGED	 $600,000 	 $432,952	 $265,000 

NET ASSETS	 $430,341 	 $690,716 	 $471,930 
  (as of December 31)

Financial 
Activities


